
September 20, 2022

Dear P.S.234 Families,

First and foremost, we hope that this letter finds you and your family in good health and that you are having a great start to

the 2022-2023 academic school year.

We wanted to inform you that the New York City School Construction Authority (SCA) has notified us of necessary

construction and repairs that need to be conducted to our school building. Due to the construction, scaffolding will be built

around our school building which will impact the space and use of our school yard. 

The limited space will have a direct effect on our ingress (student arrival to school) and egress (student dismissal). We

anticipate that our ingress procedures and protocol will remain the same, students will line up by class in the remaining

accessible portion of the school yard and be greeted by their teacher at 8:00 am and escorted to their classroom. Due to the

limited space and access of the school yard, during egress (dismissal), we will no longer be able to accommodate the

capacity of families in the school yard. For this reason, families will stand outside of the school yard gates on 30th street

while teachers dismiss their classes. 

While this work will cause some challenges, we are excited for the changes that will be made to enhance and upgrade our

school building. The projected timeline for our project is one year, beginning on October 11, 2022. We hope that this

project stays the course and completion is finalized in a timely manner. As always, we appreciate your patience and

understanding as we work together with the SCA to enhance the learning environment for our students and the longevity

of our school building.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our parent coordinator, Mr. Brown at jbrown112@schools.nyc.gov.

We thank you in advance for your continued support and cooperation.

Ms. Danner,
Principal





